MINUTES PARK COMMISSION MEETING OF THURSDAY, MARCH 12th, 2020

The Park Commission held their Meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, March 12th, 2020 in their office, 45 Meadow Lane, Brockton, MA. There being a proper quorum, the meeting was called to order by Chairman Bill Keane. Present were Commissioner Kevin Borges, Commissioner Ulisses Varela, Commissioner Chickie Studenski, and Superintendent Timothy W. Carpenter. Commissioner Billy Anderson being absent.

A motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Varela to accept the minutes of the February 13th, 2020 meeting. Motion carried.

Superintendent Carpenter reported that the golf course will open on March 14th, 2020. The clubhouse has been disinfected and cleaned for the Covid-19 virus. The opening of the lunch room will be delayed until April 1st, 2020. There will be no carts on Wednesday because of National Grid's conduit work. The Bunker Construction of Holes 6 and 3 starts Monday. Interviews for Greenskeeper are scheduled for Friday and Monday.

Superintendent Carpenter reported that Park Employees are currently working on field preparation including grooming, aerorating and seeding. Permits for youth leagues have started to be issued. He drafted a letter advising recommended procedures concerning Covid-19 which the Leagues should follow.

A motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Borges to accept said letter to the leagues. Motion carried.

Superintendent Carpenter informed the Commission that the Bond had been approved by the City Council which includes, but not limited equipment, vehicles and a turf field.

Having no further business, a motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Borges to adjourn the meeting at 7:34 PM. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Tillet-

Timothy W. Carpenter, Superintendent of Parks